

American Legion Post 269
Post Office Box 457
Patchogue, NY 11772
Telephone: (631) 475-3822

Email: alpost269@aol.com

Welcome to American Legion Patchogue Post 269. As a new member, I would like to provide some general information about our Post.

Membership Meetings: Our monthly Membership Meetings are held starting promptly at 8 PM on the second Monday of every month. They are held in the 2<sup>nd</sup> floor meeting room. We also are trying video conferencing of our meetings, so if you cant make it physically to the Post, you can still attend and participate. Check with the Commander for the procedure to do video conferencing.

Dugout Social Club: The Dugout is open from 7 PM to 11 PM every Friday. It is also open from 3 PM to 7 PM every Sunday. We maintain a bulletin board and events calendar in the Dugout, so come down often and check for any current events and information. The Dugout is a great way to meet our members and have some enjoyable times.

Topical Information: We use Social Media to make a lot of information available. If you or a family member is on Facebook, please "Like" our Facebook page so that it will show up in your news feed and make it easy to check. You can use the URL <a href="www.facebook.com/American.Legion.Post.269">www.facebook.com/American.Legion.Post.269</a> or search for "American Legion Patchogue Post 269". There are a lot of pictures from all the various events that we have participated in available on the Facebook page.

We also maintain a traditional Website at the following URL: <a href="http://alpost269patchogue.wixsite.com/patchogue-alpost269">http://alpost269patchogue.wixsite.com/patchogue-alpost269</a>

Our Website has general information about the Post, our current Officer list, listings of both future and prior events, copies of our newsletters, and links to articles published in local media. The Website also has a Resources section with links to Veterans Support Crisis lines, Governmental agencies, non governmental agencies, and Veterans groups. We will be using the Website for posting notices.

We strongly encourage you to check both our Facebook page and Website often. Any important announcements can be found on both places. The Facebook page has all the latest information, but for a full Event Calendar, Officer List, Resource List, and links to media articles it is easier to use our Website.

We would ask that you make sure that we have your address, phone number, and email address.

In order to contact the Post: Email <u>alpost269@aol.com</u> Phone 631-475-3822

Jonathon Ralph – Commander

American Legion Patchogue Post 269 Phone: 631-235-7537 Email: jralph@optonline.net